Planning Meeting
For Tacoma Council PTA’s 100 year celebration

October 26, 2010 * Anna Lemon Wheelock Library
Attendance:

Janet Stewart

Kim Golding

Mary Bowlby
Laura Valdez

Sue Linden

Kacee Quintana

Susan Kunkel

Gladys Kendrick

1) Everyone introduced themselves.  New to this group:  Mary Bowlby, Laura Valdez and Kacee Quintana.
2) Laura Valdez works for Safe Streets.  She learned about our group and was curious to find out what we are doing.  She is going to look into applying for a financial grant from Kiwanis (she is a member) to help PTA with the celebration expenses.
3) Identified the final former council president in the photo.  All of the people in the photo are named!

4) Janet brought in a plastic tub with council scrapbooks in it that she received from people at Downing.  Kim visited the council archives at CAB.  One locked file cabinet was empty.  The other had files and photos from the 1970s-1990s.
5) Kim received the Facility Use Form from the district.  She couldn’t find the $ amount on the form (may have been too dark to read).  See the end of this report for more information on estimated $ amount to use Lincoln for our event.
6) Mary suggested we have someone representing our group speak with the Tacoma Historical Society.  Perhaps Scott Larsen might take this on because he is a member of that group.  This will help with promotion and creating awareness.  It was also suggested that we get some announcements placed on Channel 12.
7) Kacee shared some requirements of hers with regards to deadlines and photo image specifications.  We are getting the images and information to her by December 1st.  The rough cut version of our videos will be ready by January 21st.  The final will be ready on February 4th.  (Note, I am out of town beginning February 4th.  The date may need to be moved to February 3rd).  Also needed, leading questions to ask the interviewees about their experiences in PTA (the responses to the questions will be shared in the videos).
8) Susan Kunkel is mailing out invitations to “dignitaries” on or near January 5th.

9) A draft program has been created.  It’s a work “in progress.”

10)  A short discussion touched upon getting donations and “in kind” donations for the event.

11) Kim passed around the sign up sheets for sub-committees.  Need names of people who will get the work done between now and February 17th.  With the holidays upon us, we have reached a critical stage.  Those of you who have said “let me know how I can help” should sign on to work with others on a sub-committee.
Included on the sign up sheets are questions to get answered regarding work to get done and how it will be completed.  Essentially, it outlines the mission of the sub-committee.

The estimate total is $233.50 is for the technician and custodian at Lincoln (facility use costs).    The remaining $ available from the council’s budget for the event is $266.50.  
Action Items:  Members of this committee need to sign up for sub-committees and commit to getting some of the remaining work done.   Janet will scan items from the scrapbooks in the bins she has.  Kim will be returning to council archives and going to the library to gather images and information for the videos.  Susan K. was going to check with Brian about $ to obtain images from the library.  Kim will email the Council History write-up to Laura, Susan and Mary (done).   Kim will scan old Founders Day photos for Gladys.
NEXT MEETING:  Thursday, December 16th, 6pm, Wheelock Library, Tacoma.
Kim Golding                   If I forgot anything, please let me know.  I can 
(253) 906-8827                 always revise these notes.
tacomapta@nventure.com
SET-UP AND DECORATIONS
1. Gladys

2. Susan Kunkel  (labor on the day of the event, only)

3. Janet Stewart  (labor on the day of the event, and clean-up)

Where will everything be set up in the cafeteria?

Music performances will be located where in the cafeteria?

Create a “map” to work with.
Who is cleaning up?

Determine a theme (or if you even want one).  What will be used to decorate?  (Kim will talk with principals in December about getting their schools involved.  Perhaps some schools will provide student artwork we can use)
What do we need to purchase?  Price of items we need to buy?

Guest book at sign-in table?

Who will man the sign-in table?

Who will be decorating for the event?

Where is the food going to be (students will help serve)?

INVITATIONS 

1. Joanne

2. Susan Kunkel   

3. Janet Stewart   

General event invitation is on the website   www.tacomacouncilpta.weebly.com
Identify people to send invitations to.

Create special invite for our “dignitaries.”

Notify units, reminding them to invite past and current members and leaders.

Budget item:  Cost of printing and mailing.  How much will that cost?

COMMUNICATIONS/PUBLICITY 

1. Kim

2. Dan

3. Stacy

Janet can get information out to local unit leaders via email list.

When is next press release?

Ideas on how to promote???  PSA created for broadcasting on  TV Tacoma, Click, Citiline (contact Amanda W.and/or Andy Hillyar)  This will help us find former PTA people.
ARCHIVES/SCRAPBOOKS and DISPLAY MAKING

1. Kim

2. Mary Bowlby

3. Sue Linden

Janet can scan documents at her house.  She’ll take a stack of items!

Laura was going to be involved with this group, but has determined she just can’t be due to other large commitments and a change of ownership at her workplace.  

Who will help make displays?  What will be put out on tables?

Need to single out what items will be featured and how we will present them.

(Part of this project will be needed for the making of the PTA history videos)

PROGRAM 

1. Kim

2. Kris

Flowers (Roses?) for Past Council Presidents… buy at Costco, tie pretty ribbon around each?  
Do we need a Photographer to take photos of event and gathering of past council presidents?   (Could possibly get student or students from SOTA)

Projector/laptop needed for showing videos.  Kacee is aware of this.

Finish lining up people to participate in videos.  Just a handful of people haven’t responded to Kim’s request for their involvement.

Abby Williams Hill display?  Kris to look into it.

Printing costs to print X number of programs to hand out.

Food – determine $ amount needed for us to buy ingredients of appetizers.  (Students at Lincoln to make and give out appetizers).

CONTACT: Stadium ROTC about doing Colors for event (Kim will do)

                     Foss Music Dept about performers for event (Patti D. is doing)



   Lincoln Prostart teacher (Lisa E. is setting up a meeting date/time with Kim) regarding students making appetizers


   Safe Streets’ Mike Wilson to get Youth Leading Change students from Mt. T to help with meeting/greeting/seating, etc.   (Done)

